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Article 3 
The best interests of the child must be a top priority in all things that 

affect children.  

Shirley Warren  
Autumn 1 News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have so much to celebrate this half term. 
 
Celebrating achievement 
We are very proud of the achievements of our pupils across the school. You 
can see the results of key assessments within this booklet. 
Our Key Stage 1  and Key Stage 2 pupils have done brilliantly and achieved 
better than other schools nationally for all subjects  at expected 
standard. Our focus for school improvement this year is to ensure more 
children achieve the greater depth standard in writing . 
 
Welcome to Year R parents 
Welcome to all parents whose children have started school this term. It has 
been lovely to see this children settle into their new classes. It now feels 
that they have been part of our school forever. 
 
Family Learning 
We are delighted to continue to hold curriculum and phonics workshops. 
Feedback from previous years reflects that parents find them valuable.  
 
PTA Friends of Shirley Warren 
Our fantastic friendly team continue to do an amazing job. They are now 
fundraising  to update the play surface in our Reception Playground as it 
has become a bit tired.  
 
Thank you so much for your kind cake donations this week. We will be 
planting a beautiful blossom tree in  remembrance of Lucy-Paige.  
 
Alison Mann 

  

From 30th October we will be selling poppies for the 2018 Royal 
British Legion Poppy Appeal. They will be available from the    
office. 
Thank you in advance for your support for this very worthy cause 
 helping the armed forces community.  



We are so proud to share with you the children’s achievements  
for 2017-18 

Over the next two pages we have outlined the progress of different phases of the school to show  

how our children’s progress compares to the National levels. The school percentages are always on 

the left side of the graphs. 

We hope that you too will be proud of your child’s achievements.  





FAMILY LEARNING 

All parents have the opportunity after half term to come along to a Basic Skills Maths       
Workshop for the different year groups. This will help you to support your child at home . 
There’s no need to let us know if you are coming, just come! The dates and times are as     
follows: 
 
 Year Group Date Time 

Year R  
(Maths and Phonics) 

Wednesday 7th November 2.30pm 

Year 1 
(Maths and Reading) 

Tuesday 6th November 9.15am 

Year 2 
(Maths and Reading) 

Monday 5th November 2.30pm 

Year 3 Tues 30th October 3.15pm 

Year 4 Tuesday 30th October 3.15pm 

Year 5 Thursday 8th November 3.15pm 

Year 6 Tuesday 30th October 3.15pm 

Year R Phonics Fridays 
 

Parents are welcome to come into Year R for the first 10 minutes of Friday   
morning and we will teach you the letter sounds we have learnt that week. It will help 

you to help your child with an important part of their learning. 
 Please come and join us after half term! 

Healthy Eating Workshop 
After half term, Year 1 will be having a Healthy Eating Workshop for parents and     

children - watch out for the letter coming home! 

 

 

 

We have been pleased to 
support the Rotary      
Shoebox appeal for       
disadvantaged children in 
Albania, Montenegro,   
Moldova and the          
Phillipines. Thanks to        

everyone who has filled a 
box and sent it into school.  

Rotary Christmas Shoebox Appeal 



Fun in Nursery! 
We have been learning about and discovering Autumn. We enjoyed lots of different writing activities   

including writing with chalk and water on the chalkboard. We also practised our fine motor skills enjoying 
threading and cutting. We loved the sunny weather and spent lots of time playing outside. Children     

especially enjoyed playing 'What's the time Mr Wolf?' and counting their steps.  
 

Loving the sunshine in Pre-Nursery! 
  
 
 

We have played 
outside a lot in the 

lovely sunshine 
and enjoyed  

jumping in the 
leaves and 

 reading our 
books. 

We love our slide and 
play equipment! 
We love making sand 
castles in our sand 
tray and playing with 
the water in the water 
tray! 
 
It’s fun to be in       
Pre-Nursery! 



News from the Friends of Shirley Warren... 
 

Your Parent Association!  Your way of getting involved! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

We have been busy this half term planning for our Halloween 
Disco and raffle where the prize is a fantastic Haunting  
Halloween Hamper...everything you need for a fantastic 
party. Tickets on sale until 31st October. Coming up next 
half term will be our Christmas Raffle so watch this space for 
other events taking place around this time! 

As always, anyone is welcome to join our friendly group and 
our next meeting will be held on Wednesday 7th            
November at 9.00am. 

Many thanks for your continued support. 

Michelle Allen, Becky Dinnage and the Friends of 
Shirley Warren Committee 

Did you know that we have an After School Club? 

 
Following the summer break, After School Club has now re-started every day from 3-5.30pm.  
We have been lucky enough to enjoy some beautiful September/October sunshine, so have been playing 
lots of outdoor games. We have also loved getting creative with Autumn painting; sharing board games; 
designing jewellery and shaping sparkly play dough. We have spaces for more children to come and join 
in the fun, so if you have any questions just speak to the office staff who will be happy to help.   The 
session costs just £8.50 and we are able to accept Childcare Vouchers. 

 
 
 
 

Cake sale in memory of Lucy-Paige McHugh 
 

Thank you SO much for everyone who provided cakes 
for our Cake Sale. What a fantastic display in the Parent 
Partnership Room!  
 
Thank you too to everyone who bought cakes after 
school and made cash donations. 
 
We are really pleased to have raised £200 to purchase 
a blossom tree in memory of Lucy-Paige. 



 

News from the Green Council 
-  We support Water Aid! 
 
Earlier in the year, Tony from Water Aid came 

to speak to Green Council about how many 

people around the world don't have enough 
water to stay healthy. He challenged us to raise 

money for Water Aid.  We asked Costco to 
donate some cups so we could fill them with 

water and make some money but instead they 

gave us a cheque for £50 for Water Aid. 
Last week, Tony came in to be presented with 

the cheque. He had the opportunity to share 
more about Water Aid with every class in Key 

Stage 2, so we all have more awareness of 
Global Issues around water. 

 

 
Here is 

the 
cheque 

Costco 

sent. 
Thank 

you 
Costco! 

 

Celebrating Harvest at Shirley Warren 
 
 
 
Last week our whole school collected food for Basics Bank, which is run by Southampton City  
Mission and Matt came in to lead an assembly for KS1 and one for KS2. We had a lot of fun with 
a visual story Matt told us from the Bible about the farmer planting the seed in different kinds of 
ground. Some of it landed on rocky ground and  didn't grow. Other seeds did a little bit better. 
But the best seeds in the good ground produced a good crop.  
Matt told us that when we give to others we are like the seed planted in good soil. The funniest 
bit was when Miss Lott dressed up as a crow and "ate" some of the seeds. 
We are glad to be a generous school and hope our donations will help many families in the city 
who don't have enough food. 
We have received a letter of thanks from the Basics Bank project! 

Design a Christmas Card  
Competition 

 
Please draw your picture on a sheet of white 

A4 paper, in bold colours and filling the 
whole sheet of paper.  

Put your name and class on the back. 
 

The best 3 (Early Years, KS1 and KS2) will be 
chosen by the Green Council to be our 

school Christmas cards. 
 

Designs to be in to the office by  
Wednesday 7th November at 9.00am. 

Good luck! 

Mrs Griffiths 
 



 

News from the Admin Team 

Your Admin Team... 

Claire Buckingham    School Business Manager 
Sarah Worley  Admin Officer  

Rachel Carpenter  Admin Assistant 
Rachel Ayres  Receptionist  

 

If your child is not coming to school... 
 

Please phone the school office before 9am if your child is not coming to school and let us 
know the reason why. If we have not heard from you, you will either receive a text or a call 

from the admin team to find out where your child is. This is  an important part of our 
safeguarding procedures.  

 

Is my child too ill to come to school? 
Unsure if your child is well enough for school? Please check out this on our website on the 

Parents page using the Advice on Childhood illnesses link - 
 

http://www.shirleywarren.co.uk/page/?title=Advice+on+childhood+illnesses&pid=132 

  
We are sure it will help you decide whether or not you should send your child to school. 

Please remember that if your child has sickness or diarrhoea, they need to be clear of 
this for 48 hours before returning to school.  This link is available from our website from the 

school nurse page also. 
 

Online Payments and booking Parents’ Evening online 

Where possible, please pay online for trips and dinners - it saves you coming to the office 
and it saves us handling cash! If you haven’t got an account, please come to the office for a 

password. This same account means you will be able to book Parents’ evening appointments 
online. 

 

Change of Phone Number or Address 
Please make sure you let the office know if you change your phone number or if you move 

house. It can be very distressing for your child if they are ill and we are unable to 
contact you. It will also mean that you may not receive urgent texts sent by the office. 

 

Lost Property 
We continue to have a vast amount of unclaimed, unnamed school uniform. If items are 

named they can be returned to the child instantly.  There is a full lost property box in 
reception which will be passed on to a charity shop in November if unclaimed. Please check it 

regularly if your child has lost anything. We would like an empty lost property box! Thank 
you. 

 

Office Duty 
A huge thank you to all the Year 6 children who have been helping us with Office duty this 

term. They have been brilliant and are a credit to you. We will soon be asking  Year 5 if they 
would like to help us . 

 

From Claire, 
Sarah, Rachel 

and Rachel 

The second half of the term will see the 
start of rehearsals for all our wonderful 
Christmas productions. 
 
Watch out for letters coming home so you 
can get tickets for our Christmas  
festivities! 



E-safety Advice Page 
 

This  new section of our newsletter is designed to give you small snippets of relevant, up-to-date        
information and guidance about how to keep your child safe online. Our aim is to help children 

learn about the wonderful opportunities that the internet and technology give to our society. By    
working together, as a school and as parents, we can educate the children on how to enjoy these    

opportunities safely. 

 
How you can help your child use online services safely 

 
Have a discussion with your child about personal information. This is a great way for you 
to gain an insight into their understanding of the meaning of personal information. Specifically, it 
allows you to identify where there may be gaps in their knowledge or understanding. 

 

 Discuss with your child the range of online services that they use, for example do they: 

• Use social media? • Have a YouTube channel? • Play online games? • Chat on web forums? It’s 
highly likely they do at least two of the above (age-dependent) so this has the added advantage of 
understanding what they get up to, and why. 

 
 Creating a safe username 

 Discuss with your children what usernames they are using, for example do they have 

the same u s e r n a m e across all the services they use, or do they have different ones? 
 

 Makes sure usernames don’t reveal personal information. Do your child’s usernames 

reveal personally identifiable information that you’re not comfortable with? (They should not     
contain their name, initials or date of birth)  On rare occasions I have seen usernames that have a 
sexual reference (e.g. sexyeyes99). If you find anything like this get it removed and have a        
discussion about using names that are appropriate as this would be a specific risk. 

 

 Finally check their profiles are private. Check their privacy settings and do a Google search 

together on their usernames to see if you find anything. 
 
 Creating a safe profile picture 
 

 Children should not have a picture of themselves as their profile picture.  Profile     

pictures still come up in internet searches and will allow people to identify your child. Instead,   
children can use a random picture as an avatar. An Avatar is a computer generated image to     
represent yourself.  It can help to protect your identity when online. 

 
 

Ask them about Lock it, Block it, Show it, Tell it. 
 



   

 

We are pleased and proud to celebrate the achievements of the following children: 

Gold Book 
Week ending 7th 

September 
 

Kyle Hamshare 
Molly Shaw 
Alice Taylor  

Helena Atutubo 
Cassie Taburnal 
Maisie O’Brien 

Alex Dabu 
Johan Ebi 

Olaf Krygier 
Oliwia Burda 

Matthew Watkins 

 
 

Week ending 14th 
September 

 
Ashley Williams 
Cassie Taburnal 

Matthew Watkins 
Alex Dabu 

Jessica Hurst 
Kyle Hamshare 
Adam Campbell 

Roxie Clarke 
Molly Shaw 

Malaki McKormick 

 
Week ending 21st 

September 
 

Breeze Jewell 
Tommy-Roy Castle 

Aaric Pavanathil 
Michael McHugh 

Tilly Hatton 
Natalie Machula 

Kinga Lubos 
Jennifer McHugh 
Jireh Balangcod 
Jasmine Frades 

Tommy-Roy Castle 
Jack Dixon 

Clareece Hearn 
Liani Searle 

Archie Barnes 
Cassie Taburnal 
Leighland Adams 

Lillie Ronan 
Kenzie-Lee Hearn 

Owen Sheath 
Bethany Thorne 
Kamron Adams 

 
Week ending 28th 

September 
 
 

Olivia Iyapen-Kistan 
Anastazya Szczerba 

Archie Barnes 
Sydney Daarol 

Ruby Veal 
Jack Dixon 

Henry Garner 

Corey Crabb 
Lara Nemeth 
Rifat Hoque 

Krystian Kucharski 
Lennie Brooks 
Luca Prokopiuk 
Jesseree Barrion 
Dominic Cinco 

Ieremia Paraschiv 
Alex Klevinskis 

Warren McCann 
Bailey Cooper 

Holly De La Mata Escudero  
Andrew Crabb 
Louie Heider 
Sherene Rillo 
Oliver Cinco 
Sofia Garcia 
Izzy Rosie 

 
Week ending 5th October 

 
Anastazya Szczerba 
Brielle McLoughlin 

Andrew Crabb 
Pixie Barter 
Theo Ray 

Daniel Harris 
Tommy-Roy Castle 

George Quinn-Parker 
Danica Santos 
Miguel Ruiz 
Lian Suarez 
Antoni Zurek 

Gabriella Zolnierczyk 
Lawrence  Agbonkhina 

Mia Birkett 
Izabelle Hunt 

Kacper Piotrowicz 
Marcin Wegrzycki 

Bruce Baalam 
Brooke Betteridge 

Bella Baddams 
Jayden Richards 

Noami Uson 
Erin McLoughlin 

Hanna Radwanska 
Inga Brzeska 

Rohan Rafferty 
Precious Worthy 

Ethan Munyaradzi 
Melody Nagy 
Tyler Weeks 

Ronan Gibson 
Jennie-Ann Dicker 

Joee Haque 
Ivan Dabu 

William Schutrups 
 
 
 

    

Our Superstars! 

5 Sanction Free 

Weeks 
Excellent behaviour 

in KS2 

Alex Klevinskis 
Amalia-Maria Dragone 
Amara Wing 
Anastazya Szczerba 
Archie Barnes 
Bailey Cooper 
Brielle McLoughlin 
Cassie Manuel 
Darcy Walsh 
Dolcie Foreman 
Emilia Durell 
Holly De La Mata Escudero 
Jasmine Frades 
Jireh Balangcod 
Mhamad Dilshad 
Olivia Iyapen-Kistan 
Pixie Barter 
Ruby Veal 
Tiana Didioma 
Alexander Dabu 
Amelia Skeats 
Ashley Mundell 
Breeze Jewell 
Cassandra Taburnal 
Dolcie Wilson 
Helena Miyuki Atutubo 
Jessica Collins 
Johan Ebi 
Leon Wilkins 
Malaki McCormick 
Matthew Watkins 
Milana Shamayko 
Nicole Machula 
Oliwia Burda 
Ria Gilligan 
Jaydn Keats 
Joseph Durell 
Joseph Newman 
Marian-Teodor Ionel 
Nathan Taburnal 
Nicole Borzyszka 
Sky Alford 

Weronika Gos 

Annie Garner 

Brett Head 

Chiara Animay 

Chloe Robinson 

Dominic Quijano 

Dona George 

Gabriel Synowiec 

Jacob Barnes 

Kye Attrill 

Lucas Craciun 

Maciej Lulek 

Michael McHugh 

Morgan Katamba 

Nicole Trufanova 

Noha Agno 

Roksana Pietrzyk 

Adam Campbell 

Airah Suarez 

Amelia O'Brien 

Corey Crabb 

Deive Abromaite 

Dominic Cinco 

Estefanie Sayas 

Henry Garner 

Jesseree Barrion 

Jessica Hurst 

Krystian Kucharski 

Lara Nemeth 

Maisy-May Waller 

Mischa Worthy 

Natalia Szpinda 

Pranav Madan Mohan 

Remie Marie Cartwright 

Ria Hoque 

Rifat Hoque 

Ronak Hoque 

Aaric Pavanathil 

Andras Somogyi 

Bradley Hudson 

Camille Imlani 

Darla Ragpala 

Emmanuel Lopez 

Gayathri Satishkumar 

Ieremia Paraschiv 

Jade Frades 

Jared Wilkins 

Jennifer-Rose McHugh 

Julia Srebrna 

Natalie Machula 

Owen Smith 

Sydney Daarol 

Taya Hunt 

Tilly Hatton 

Yasmine Ansari 

Alisha Osman 

Guen Villaruel 

Hassan Quraishe 

Holly Busby 

Liliana Moniz 

Dominique Cuanico 

Oskar Srebrny 

Rihanna Wilson 

Ruby Littlefair 
Tilly-Anne Jewell 
Yna Romelo 
Zoe Foreman 
Amelia Pochyla 
Alexis Cuanico 
Daniel Craciun 
Daniel Kowalczyk 
David Cullado 
Ella Singleton 

Eric Justin Caburian 

Harvey-Lee Davies 

Isobel Rosie 

Joshua Muldowney 

Kenzie-Lee Peters 

Kevin Stankus 

Lucy Young 

Mia Draper 

Naveen Tony Joseph 

Oliver Cinco 

Phoebe Cowell 

Ruby-Raye Walsh 

Shannon Keats 

Sherene Renei Rillo 

Sofia Garcia 

Stephen Agbonkhina 

Zita Ruiz 



 

Up 1 level 

 
Casper Lik 

Michelle Njoku 
Tez Vadgama 

 Danny Cook, 

Franciszek Zelek 
 Freddie Thorne 

 Allesya Manolache 
Airah Suarez 

Alex Trafisz 
Kamron Adams 

Brett Head 

Sharon Sabus 
Emilia Durell 

Bethany Thorne 
Connor McCann 

Henry Gao 

Gayathri Satishkumar 
Lexi Harris 

Joseph Durrell 
Johan Ebi 

Cassie Taburnal 
 

Up 2 levels 

 
Nico Prokopiuk 

Tyler Weeks 
Mircea Ioan  

Nicole Gornik 

Sofia O’Brien 
 Oliver Salavarria 

Sukheera Fletcher 
Roksana Pietrzyk 

Lucas Craciun 
Dominic Quijano 

Aaric Pavanathil 

Darla Ragpala 

 

Up 3 levels 
 

Anastazja Bergier  
Dona George  

 
  
 
 

Up 4 levels 

 
Precious Worthy 

 David Pazdzior 
 Arabella Fegidero 

 Myah Cartwright 

Phoenix Barnett 
 Ethan Munyaradzi 

Melody Nagy 
 
 

Children in all year 
groups are working 
hard on their Maths 
journey, many very 

close to moving up a 
level. By Christmas we 
are sure this list will be 

much   
longer! 

 
 

 

All children now have a  

Reading Log to  
encourage them to read 

at home - parents sign 
the log to show they 

have read. 
The children receive  

Reading Dojos . Ask 

your child about 
them! 

 
This half term class 5D 

have read the most at 

home. Well done 5D! 
 

You can also encourage 
your child to read online 

by logging onto  
‘Bug Club’. They will 

have their log-on  

password. 

   Our Marvellous Mathematicians! 
 

Thank you to the   

following Year 6  
children who have 

helped us in the    
office as Office Duty 

Assistants - they 

work very hard and 
with a smile! 

 
Alisa Sandulova 

Harry Fredericks 
Josh Muldowney 

David Cullado 

Sofia Garcia 
Harley Keats 

Dominique Cuanico 
Maya Hetmanczyk 

Shannon Keats 

Jessica Wajda 
Alexis Cuanico 

Holly Busby 
Harrison Dolman Reed 

Zita Ruiz 
 
 

Well done to our 
Testlands  

Sports  
Personalities of 

the Week! 
 

George Quinn-Parker 
Alisa Sandulova 
Tommy Castle 
Tommy Holmes 

Harry Dolman-Reed 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Year 2  

Homework Heroes 

- well done for 
completing your 

homework every 
week 

 
Bella Baddams 

Karim Bah 
Brooke Betteridge 

 Mia Birkett 
Adam Haraga 
Izabelle Hunt 

Kei Laxina 
Erin McLoughlin 

Hanna Radwanska 
Paramdeep Rathor 
Jayden Richards 

Miguel Ruiz, 
Danica Santos 
Lian Suarez 
Noami Uson 

Marcin Wegrzycki 
Gabriella Zolnierczyk 

 Antoni Zurek 
Leon Abramowicz 
Abigail Blunden 

Grace Drury 
Izabela Dudzik 
Ronan Gibson 

Dominik Kecskemeti 
Oskar Kucsala 

Libbety Lynch 
Joshua Njoku 

Janine Pagaling 
Zofia Synowiec 

Zoe Pal 
Max Phillipson 

 

 
 
 
 

Rockets         Planets         Stars                 MOUNTAIN CHALLENGE 

Well done to all these children who have moved up   

levels on their Maths journey 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We love to learn 

Awesome Autumn Home Learning in 1L. 
This half term 1L have been learning all about the Autumn season. 
Thank you to all parents for continuing their children’s learning of Autumn at home and I hope you 
had fun on your conker and leaves hunt. 
We love our Autumn area and it has fast become a super place for our Autumn drawings, fir cones, 
acorns, conker animals, vegetables grown and leaves collected. 

 

 
In 2A, the children have been  
really enjoying reading and      
listening to all of Julia           
Donaldson’s stories and are     
beginning to join in with the    
familiar phrases during class story 
time! We read two of her books a 
day and we love it! 

MUSIC 
Year 4 are In2Music! 

Year 4 have begun the In2music project. During this year they will learn to play an instrument; violin, viola, 
clarinet or flute. We have thought a lot about 'resilience' as we are facing lots of tricky new things to learn. 
The children are enjoying the challenge and making great progress. Parents will get a chance to see and 

hear what the children have been doing next half term.  



 

Cross Country 

We have taken part in the 
cross country league this half 
term. Every child has set 
their own goal for improve-
ment and last week Rihanna 
achieved 20th place - an 
amazing feat considering 
there are hundreds of  
children running from all over 
the city! Well done Rihanna! 
 

Shirley Warren Football Club 
 

The football team had two fantastic results in the opening week of the new season. With a 
phenomenal 3-2 win over Newlands and a long hard fought 1-1 draw with Portswood. Goals 
from Albie x2 Dan and Naveen. Sadly our match against Abbotswood was cancelled this 
week due to a waterlogged pitch. Yesterday we played St Mark’s Primary - let’s hope it was a 
good result! We will look to continue this great form and develop this exceptional squad and 
bring some success to the school. 
Ryan Ship Testlands 
(Thanks to Ryan for managing the team!) 

KS2 Gymnastics Club 
 

Gymnastics Club this year are working towards    
British Gymnastics Association Certificates as Ryan  

from Testlands is qualified to assess the children for 
the different levels. The  children are currently  

working towards their Level 8 and Level 7 awards.  
 

We look forward to celebrating their achievements. 



 

OUT AND ABOUT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 were 
 evacuated at the 

start of the term on 
the Watercress line. 

We experienced what 
life was like for a child 
living in Southampton 
during the war and 

how the country kept 
them safe. 

Upon our return, the 
children wrote diary 

entries using this  
experience to help 

them write emotively. 

Year 5 had a wonderful time at Stubbington Study Centre! We explored the beach, discovered the 
conservation area and even spotted foxes and badgers in the hide! Our favourite bit had to be the 
Earthquake obstacle course though. 
All the children were so well-behaved and the teachers loved being with them.  Well done Year 5! 



 

October 

 

Monday 22nd October to 
Friday 26th October 

School Closed for Half Term 
  

Monday 29th October 

INSET DAY - school closed to 
pupils 

 
Tuesday 30th October 

School reopens to all children 
 

Y6 Maths Basic Skills Workshop 
Y4 Maths Basic Skills Workshop 

Y3 Maths Basic Skills Workshop 

All  Workshops at 3.15pm 
 

Wednesday 31st October 
 

Coffee drop in with Michelle 9am 
 

November 
Monday 5th November 

Christmas Card competition 
launch 
Y2 Maths and Reading Basic Skills 
Workshop 2.30pm 

 

Tuesday 6th November 
Y1 Maths and Reading Basic Skills 

Workshop 9.15am 
 

Wednesday 7th November 
PTA Meeting 9am 

YR Maths and Phonics Basic Skills 
Workshop 9.15am 

 

Thursday 8th November 
Y5 Maths Basic Skills Workshop 

3.15pm 

 

Friday 9th November 

3H to Stonehenge 
 

Monday 12th November 
3C to Stonehenge 

 

12th - 16th November 
Anti-Bullying Week 

‘Choose respect’ 
 

 
 

 
 

 

                 
 

Tuesday 13th November 
Parents’ Evening 

 
Wednesday 14th November 
Coffee drop in with Michelle 9am 

Parents’ Evening 
 

Thursday 15th  November 
Parents’ Evening 

 

Friday 16th November 
BBC Children in Need 

 
Monday 19th November 

5M to Beaulieu 
 

Wednesday 21st November 
Coffee drop in with Michelle 9am 

5C to Beaulieu 

 
Thursday 22nd November 

 
PTA Bingo and Bottle Fundraiser 

6.30 - 8pm (Details to follow) 
 

Wednesday 28th November 
Year 4C In2Music celebration for 

parents 9.15am 

 
Year 4D In2Music Celebration for 

parents 10.45am 
 

December 

Easter 2019 
When planning your holidays please be aware that 

the Easter weekend will be  
at the end of the fortnight break in 2019. 

Good Friday is on 19th April 2019 and Easter Monday 
is on 

 Monday 22nd April 2019 

 

Wednesday 5th December 
Coffee drop in with Michelle 9am 

 
RB Christmas Performance 

9.30am 
 

KS1  1S and 2J Christmas 
Performance 2.00pm 

 

Thursday 6th  December 
 

KS1  1L and 2S Christmas 
Performance 9.30am 

 
Monday 10th December 

Pre-Nursery Christmas 
Performance 2.30pm 

 

Tuesday 11th December 
Nursery Christmas Performance 

2.30pm 
 

Wednesday 12th December 
Lower KS2 (Y3 and Y4)Christmas 

Performance 2.00pm 
 

Thursday 13th December 

Lower KS2 (Y3 and Y4)Christmas 
Performance 9.30am 

 
Wednesday 19th December 

Upper KS2 (Y5 and Y6) Christmas 
Performance 

2.00pm and 6.30pm 
 

Thursday 20th December 

Carols on the Steps 4.30pm 
 

Friday 21st December 
Last Day of Autumn term 

 
Monday 24th December to 

Sunday 6th January 
SCHOOL CLOSED for 

Christmas break 

 

January 
Monday 7th January 
School REOPENS to pupils 
Start  of Spring Term 



Week 1 
Week Commencing 

Monday 29th October 
Monday 19th November 
Monday 10th December 
 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Chicken Curry with rice Macaroni Cheese Jacket potato with cheese/tuna/
coleslaw 

Tuesday Bubble Crumb Salmon Cheese and Tomato Pizza Pasta Napoli 

Wednesday Beef burger in a Bun Veggie Bolognese with Pasta Wrap of the Day 

Thursday Pork Roast with stuffing Veggie Sausages with stuffing Sweet Potato Falafels 

Friday Crispy Cod Cheese and Potato Pasty Quorn Burger in a Bun  

There are  
THREE CHOICES every day! 

 
More reasons to try different 

school dinners! 

Every choice comes with seasonal 
vegetables, salad, different types of 
potatoes or chips on different days 

 
and… 

 
There is a variety of hot and cold 

puddings across the week! 
 

Week 2 
Week Commencing 
Monday 5th November 

Monday 26th November 
Monday 17th December 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday BBQ Chicken Fillet Quorn Pattie Fish Goujons 

Tuesday Beef Bolognese Cheese and Tomato Pizza Cheesy Pasta 

Wednesday Pork Sausages with Mash Veggie Balls with Tomato Sauce Jacket Potato with choice of 
filling 

Thursday Chicken Roast Veggie Sausage Turnover Quorn Fajita 

Friday Fish Fingers Quorn Dippers with Sauces Pasta Napoli 

Week 3 
Week Commencing 

Monday 12th November 
Monday 3rd December 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Chicken Grill Veggie Enchilada Veggie Sausage Hot Dog 

Tuesday Chilli with Rice Cheese and Tomato Pizza Pasta Napoli 

Wednesday Chicken Bacon and Sweetcorn 
Pie Vegetarian Curry with Rice Jacket Potato with choice of 

filling 

Thursday Beef Roast Veggie Sausage Toad in the 
Hole Veggie Ball Sub 

Friday Fish of the Day Quorn Nuggets Jacket Potato 

Dinners MUST be paid for in advance. They cost £2.10 per day. Payment can 
be made online or by cash at the school office. 
If you think you may be eligible for free school meals, please contact Mrs 
Worley in the school office. Thank you. 
 


